
 
 
                                    Legal Department American Electric Power 
 1 Riverside Plaza 
 Columbus, OH 43215-2373 
 AEP.com 

September 9, 2021 
 
Ms. Tanowa Troupe, Secretary  
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio  43215 
 
RE:  In the Matter of Bellefonte Extension 138kV Line 

Project Case No 21-0111-EL-BLN 
            Resolution with O.A.C. 4906 
 
Dear Ms. Troupe: 
 
AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. hereby files this letter to the resolution in 
compliance with the Coal Grove Project. In compliance of Condition Five (5) in the 
Staff Report in the above-captioned matter, enclosed is the Lawrence County 
Special Purpose Flood Damage Reduction Resolution amended and re-adopted 
March 8, 2012, obtained as a result of the required coordination with the Village of 
Coal Grove, and which indicates in section 3.9 (c) that no additional permits are 
required for this project beyond the Ohio Power Siting Board’s approval under 
Section 4906 of the Ohio revised Code. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Hector Garcia-Santana   
Hector Garcia  (0084517) 
Counsel for AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. 
 
cc: Jon Pawley 

Hector Garcia-Santana 
Senior Counsel – 
Regulatory Services 
(614) 716-3410 (P) 
hgarcia1@aep.com 
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